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Committee on Nominations and Elections

Oral Report to Council 
ACS National Meeting, Dallas, March 19, 2014
Mr. President, Members of Council:

I have the results of this morning’s election.  The numerical results will be placed in the agenda book for the next Council Meeting in San Francisco.  The candidates for President-Elect 2015 are: Peter K. Dorhout and William A. Lester, Jr.   Congratulations!
All candidates, including the two elected by Council today and any other petition candidates certified by the July 15 deadline, will be placed on the ballot this fall.

The Town Hall Meeting held Sunday, March 16 was very successful with excellent feedback from the N&E nominees for President-Elect.  All appropriate questions that were submitted at the Town Hall Meeting by the audience will be provided to the candidates.  

N&E is responsible for reviewing annually the distribution of member population within the six electoral districts to assure that the districts have equitable representation.  According to ACS Bylaws, the year-end member population of each electoral district must be within ten percent of the average number of members residing in each district.  The December 31, 2013 year-end report was not in compliance, but with the new redistricting that went into effect January 1, 2014, we should be in compliance by year-end 2014.
N&E continues to remind all Divisions and Local Sections that their elections must be conducted in compliance with their bylaws and with ACS Bylaws.  ACS Bylaws state that “The Secretary of each Local Section or Division shall certify to the Executive Director of the SOCIETY not later than December 1 of each year, much earlier if possible, the names, addresses, and terms of the elected Councilors.”
The Committee developed slates of potential candidates for the Council Policy Committee (CPC) and the Committee on Committees (ConC) for 2015-2017 terms.   The names of the candidates will appear in the San Francisco Fall Council agenda.
The Task Force on Campaign Services and the Joint N&E/CPC Task Force on Election Timelines both continue to consider improvements to the election process so that nominees and candidates are served more effectively.

N&E solicits Councilors’ input of qualified individuals for President-Elect and/or Directors for future consideration. We ask that each Councilor send two names to include in a pool of potential candidates for District Directors, Directors-at-Large, and ACS President-Elect.  Please submit your suggested names on the form located on page 32 of your Council agenda to any N&E member, or you can send your suggestions by email to the committee at nomelect@acs.org. These forms are also available at the N&E tables as you exit the Council meeting. 

Mr. President this concludes my report.  

D. Richard Cobb, Chair

